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Message from Mr Poultney:  

The week started with a Friends of Broadway meeting. We 
welcomed an enthusiastic group of parents to map out fund-
raising events over the course of the year starting with a 
Valentine’s disco. We are really keen to make the Friends 
group as effective as possible. If anyone is interested in help-
ing in any way then please contact the school. There are lots 
of different ways to contribute before, during or after the 
planned events.  

We also welcomed parents to our family lunches in Tree 
Frogs and Koala classes. It was great to see so many of you 
in attendance to share some time in class with your children. 
Our two older classes have their family lunches next week so 
we look forward to seeing as many of you as we can.  

Next week is Children’s Mental Health Week. We have a 
number of activities planned to raise awareness of mental 
health including ‘Cosy Friday’ next week. Tuesday is also 
Safer Internet Day. Again, some activities are planned to 
ensure children add to their knowledge of staying safe 
online. Finally, some of our Key Stage 2 children will be rep-
resenting the school next week in a cluster tag rugby tourna-
ment. This will take place at Bredon Hill Academy and we 
wish them good luck in their quest for glory.  

Finally, it has been so wonderful to see the recent enthusi-
asm for reading. There’s been lots of examples of extra read-
ing at home and reading for pleasure. I know Miss Kerby’s 
extra reading challenges are proving popular. 

Have a great weekend everyone.  

Resilience Awards 

 Tree Frogs  Louise 

 Koalas   Grace 

 Pandas  Laycie 

 Tigers  Crystal 

  

House Points 

Lygon  775 Russell 736 

Morris  748  Eadburgha  776 

Attendance this week 

Tree Frogs  100% 

Koalas  94%  

Pandas  95% 

Tigers   89.5%

Letters sent home this week: 

• Adult Learning  - New Year, New You!! (WCC) 

• Cosy Friday 

• Holiday, Activity & Food Programme to all 
FSM families 

• Friends Valentine's Disco flyer 

• Littleton Table Tennis Club flyer  

• Tag Rugby Letter to those selected 



Pandas 

This week in Panda Class, we have started to look at 2-
digit by 1-digit division. In Art, we have been making 
different tints and shades with paint, to represent the 
cooling down of lava after a volcanic eruption. We have 
then created a sketch for our final piece of Artwork be-
fore identifying where we will use a dark shade or a 
light tint. In our Geography lesson, we looked at how 
land can change over time, and explored the impact of 
deforestation on the Amazon rainforest.  

Tree Frogs 

Another lovely week in Tree Frogs! We have been busy reading the story 
of 'The Enormous Turnip'. We have made stick characters to act out the 
story and have sequenced and written captions to match the beginning, 
middle and end. In Maths, we have learnt the rhyme '5 little aliens in a 
flying saucer and have built on this to talk about the composi-
tion of number 6 and 7. In DT, we have continued to make our winter 
hats and have discussed what worked well last week and what we could 
do better, developing this by thinking about how we can add decora-
tions to them! In Science, we are talking about how we have changed 
since we were a baby and how we are all unique in out different ways! 
Well done Tree Frogs!  

Koalas 

What a great week in Koalas! This week, we have written diary 
entries from the perspective of Samuel Pepys. Everyone did a bril-
liant job of including all of the key dates and information and 
also making sure they stayed in character. All of the children did 
some amazing writing in Science this week too, they wrote predic-
tions about whether objects would sink or float. We were very 
surprised to find out that an orange floats! Keep up the good 
work Year 1 and 2!  

Tigers 

In Class 4 this week, we have been multiplying 3 numbers 
to solve problems and calculating whether an integer is 
prime or not. We have also just started to look at the dif-
ferent written methods we can use to multiply 2-digit num-
bers. In Art, we have used our ombres from last week to 
create a collage of an erupting volcano. In French, we have 
been asking our partner what the weather is doing and say-
ing which clothing we should take to that place to build up 
our conversation skills. We have also been practising our 
tag rugby in PE ready for next week's competition. Such a 
busy week!  



Cosy Friday 

Next week, marks Mental Health Awareness Week and to recognise this, on Friday 10th February, we 
are inviting all children to come into school in casual, cosy dress. The idea is for a relaxed end to the 
week but we do ask, that this does NOT include pyjamas. This is not a fundraiser, just for the feel-good 
factor! 

Valentine’s Disco 

A flyer was sent out yesterday advertising the Friends Valentine’s Disco on Monday 13th February.  Key 
Stage One are invited from 4.00 pm—5.00 pm and Key Stage Two from 5.15 pm—6.30 pm.  All tick-
ets are £3 each which includes sweets, a drink and a glow-stick.  Tickets go on sale next Monday, either 
from the school office or on the school playground at pick up time.   

This week’s audio book:   https://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=3UKipi5Sk_k&list=PLC9XXoFSuEujk8Pw6aUvN_9CIdHilCYFZ&index=19 

 

Reading Challenge 

I have a challenge for you! I would love to see some photos of you 
reading in peculiar places. It could be anywhere, the stranger the better! 
Please send your photos to the office email address. I will then print 
them out and display them on our ‘Reading for Pleasure’ display board!  

Who will be caught reading in the most unusual place? Please send 
your photos in by Friday 10th February. I look forward to seeing them!  

Miss Kerby  - English & Literacy Lead  

 

Congratulations!! 

Well done to Izzy in Class 4 which was presented today with a Certifi-
cate of Merit from  The Young Writers Club for an original piece of 
creative writing which has been selected for publication in a Young 
Writers’ Anthology. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Next week:     Child Mental Health Week    

Monday 6th February    Class 3 Family Lunch at Midday  

Tuesday 7th February    Table Tennis Club with Ken Baker (Week 5) 

Wednesday 8th February   Tag Rugby event for selected Year 3, 4 & 5 children at Bredon Hill 
       Academy 

      Guitar lessons in PM 

      Dodgeball for KS1—KO Sports (Week 5) 

Thursday 9th February   Class 4 Family Lunch at Midday 

      Piano lessons in PM 

      Dodgeball for KS2—KO Sports (Week 5) 

Friday 10th February   Cosy Friday—please see notices  

      Forest School for Year 1 children PM 

      Fun Art Club with Mrs Worrall (Week 5) 


